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Ottawa, March 31 2021

IMPORTANT UPDATE | Precautionary measures

Dear parents and guardians,
| hope you are doing well.

As a precautionary measure, we ask that you ensure that your children take all of their school and
personal belongings with them when they leave school this Thursday, April 1, so that they have
everything they need in the event of a temporary school closure after the upcoming long
weekend.

Please be advised that no decision has been made by the government on this matter at this time.
However, we are monitoring the situation closely. Should schools close and return to distance
education, we will inform you as soon as possible and let you know what to do to ensure your
children's learning continues.

The arrival of COVID-19 variants with an even higher potential for contagion and the observed
increase in the number of COVID-19 cases require us to double our efforts to ensure the health

and safety of all. We ask that you continue to strictly follow all health and safety guidelines.

Public health officials remind us that over the coming long weekend, it is best to avoid in-person
gatherings with friends and family and to focus on virtual gatherings.

| wish you a safe and happy long weekend with your family.

Sylvie C. R. Tremblay
Director of Education



